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COMMISSION GRANTS NINE-MONTH EXTENSION  
TO RIX’S CREEK MINE APPROVAL  

 
12 June 2019 

 
A coal mine in the state’s Hunter Valley will continue operating for at least another nine months 
after the Independent Planning Commission extended its development consent.  
 
Under the existing development consent for its Rix’s Creek South Mine, 5km northwest of 
Singleton, Bloomfield Group can extract coal until 24 June this year; however, it’s seeking to 
extend the 21-year approval period for coal extraction until 24 March next year.  
 
The company has asked for the nine-month extension to allow mining to continue at Rix’s Creek 
South while a separate State Significant Development application, the Rix’s Creek Continuation 
of Mining Project (SSD 6300), is assessed and determined. 
 
The Department of Planning & Environment referred the modification application to the 
Commission for determination after receiving more than 25 public objections. 
 
The Chair of the Commission, Professor Mary O’Kane AC, appointed Andrew Hutton, Tony 
Pearson and herself (as Chair) to consider the matter.  
 
The Commissioners met with the Applicant, Department, Singleton Council and the NSW 
Resources Regulator. They also held a public meeting in Singleton on 20 May to listen to the 
community’s views.  
 
Speakers raised a range of issues, including human health and environmental impacts caused by 
dust and noise associated with mining, greenhouse gas emissions, and economic and social 
benefits provided through continued employment. 
 
Following careful consideration of all the evidence and having weighed the community’s 
concerns, the Commission has today (Wednesday 12 June 2019) determined to approve the 
modification application. 
 
In making its determination, the Commission concluded “the Application is in the public interest 
because the socio-economic contribution is likely to be greater than the continued 
environmental impacts of mining operations in an already active mine site with no change to the 
approved mining areas.” 
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Meanwhile, the Rix’s Creek Continuation of Mining Project (SSD 6300) is currently with the 
Department for assessment. That SSD application will come to the Commission in due course for 
determination. 
 
The Commission’s Statement of Reasons for Decision can be read in full here:  
https://www.ipcn.nsw.gov.au/projects/2019/04/rixs-creek-coal-mine-mod-10  
 

 

Disclaimer 
This media statement has been prepared by the Commission’s media unit for general information only. 
It does not form part of the Commission’s Statement of Reasons for Decision, and should not be read 
as part of, or as a substitute for, that Statement of Reasons for Decision. 
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